BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
MINUTES OF MARCH 22, 2017
1.
2.

3.

The meeting was called to order at the offices of HDA-Architects, LLC, 459 N. Gilbert Rd., Suite C200, Gilbert, AZ 85234 at 10:10 am by Building Committee Chairman John Hennessey.
In addition to Chairman Hennessey, also in attendance were Building Committee members Chief
Rodriquez and Tom Cummiskey; Bruce Scott, HDA-Architects; Phillip Johns, HDA-Architects; Jeff
Schaffer, Caliente Construction and Dean Read, Caliente Construction. There were no members of the
public in attendance.
Old Business
a) John Hennessey provided an update on the AZ Wastewater Design effort. (See attachment.) Jeff
pointed out that the April 25th submittal for the Grading and Drainage Plan occurs before expected
approval of the septic system design. John took an action item to coordinate with Dan Smith.
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b) Jeff Schaffer provided an update for the masonry building construction cost estimate. The
attachment documents to discussion. With cost avoidance associated with a locked and
uninhabited admin space the cost goes down from $993K to $966K. If we opt for asphalt shingle
roofing, the estimate goes down to $941K. This puts the cost below the $950K threshold
identified by Tom. It was noted the estimate does not yet include contingency. Jeff noted the
estimate will continue to be refined and that we will continue to seek subcontractor donations.
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c)

There was no update to the Master Schedule to reflect the Masonry Construction approach. Jeff
stated the update will be available for our next meeting.
d) John Hennessey provided an update to the discussion raised at the two previous meetings re: Lot
299, Site Drainage, Winter Access, Building Placement, …. The issue was part of the agenda at
last Saturday’s board meeting. He reviewed an excerpt from the board meeting minutes
documenting the discussion (see attachment.) The outcome of the meeting hosted by Chief
Rodriquez on March 23rd will be pivotal for our go-forward planning.
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e)
4.

Tom Cummiskey provided an update on finances by stating that we had locked in the LPA with
Zion Bank for $600K.
New Business
a) Provisional Approval by Fire Board for Chief Rodriquez/John Hennessey to Sign PreConstruction and Masonry Contract. John Hennessey stated that the fire board had granted on
March 18, 2017 conditional approval for Chief Rodriquez to sign the contract documents with
Caliente, with John Hennessey attesting, subject to their final review and acceptance of any
changes to be negotiated. The pre-construction contract will be in the amount of $3,250 plus
expenses and the Masonry contract will be in the amount of $71,404.
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b) There were several items identified from FLFD’s preliminary review of contract details, with
resulting questions and proposed changes as documented in the attachment. The discussion was
led by Tom Cummiskey. The contract language as written was accepted by the committee
members in attendance with the exception of Section 11.2, which Jeff agreed to rewrite. Final
acceptance will be made pending legal and insurance agent reviews. It was noted that the Master
Schedule will be part of the GMP and that some special structural inspections are not included in
the Caliente estimate but they are included in the soft cost estimate.
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c)

Updated Floor Plans and Elevations. Phillip Johns reviewed the updated floor plans and
elevations based on the masonry structure. They are included for the record, and will be further
refined as discussions progress with G&G Masonry.
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5.
6.
7.
8.
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Anticipated Expenditures for Next Review Period. There were no unusual expenditures identified.
Next Meeting. The next meeting will be in two weeks (April 5th.) Bruce has stated he will be unable
to attend.
Call to the Public. There were no members of the public in attendance.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:46 am.

